

	<p>FORTROSE AND ROSEMARKIE COMMUNITY COUNCIL  MEETING WEDNESDAY 13TH APRIL 2016 7pm  Meeting Room, Black Isle Leisure Centre.</p>	
	<p>Present: I Brown, B Taylor, G Phillips, T Heath, S Atkin, L Tonkin, A MacLeod. A Phillips  In attendance: Cllr. C Fraser HC  Mrs D Kinnear.</p>	
1	Apologies: G Sim Police Scotland	
2	<p>Points from the Public  Mrs Kinnear raised several points</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Fence outside her property vandalised, reported to Police who referred her to Highland Council. Several phone calls,told this morning probably a matter for housing.</li> <li>• Fence not maintained for 25years, not creosoted at bottom so rotten,perhaps recycled wood could be used for repairs. Fence needed for safety by busy road.</li> <li>• Grass cutters have moved broken fence but made a poor job of actual cutting. Last year cuttings machine blown off grass but into bus shelter and still stuck to shelter.</li> <li>• IMFLDP – Greenside farmland should be in restricted area, local concerns being ignored.</li> </ul> <p>The Chairman said CC would take her points forward to HC. Mrs Kinnear then left.</p>	
3	<p>Minutes of meeting 11th March  Agreed.</p>	
4	<p>Matters Arising</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. No response yet from J Grey to request for further details about planned festival.</li> <li>2. Driver Education - not yet set up for school. S Atkin following up.</li> <li>3. B Taylor had approached H Penney about house but he did not want to discuss.</li> <li>4. Cllr Fraser still pursuing 20mph for Rosemarkie and concerns over access to Courthill Road and Manse Brae. A Phillips collecting letters from residents and requested letter of support from CC.</li> <li>5. Drains in Academy Street and High Street Fortrose still need to be cleared. Cllr Fraser will contact HC.</li> <li>6. Mapping of problem areas – 4 responses.</li> <li>7. I Brown to seek clarification of licensing duties.</li> <li>8. BITT – no further news.</li> <li>9. Beach Cleans. CC thanked A Phillips for organising the event.</li> </ol> <p>Rosemarkie very well supported by Cub group, members of public and Rosemarkie Amenities. Fortrose, only one member of the public other than CC, rather disappointing</p>	<p>S Atkin</p> <p>A Phillips</p> <p>I Brown</p>
5	<p>Police Report</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Pre circulated.</li> <li>2. Member of CC suspects sneak thief on High Street.</li> <li>3. Anti social behaviour at Flats in Ness Road reported to CC.</li> </ol>	

	<p>4. Revving engines and screaming tyres in Rosemarkie High Street in early hours first two weekends in April.</p> <p>5. Letter from D Ogilvie Police Scotland, asking CC opinion on Police liaison, response – not satisfied.</p> <p>6. Cllr Fraser advised calling 101 so that incidents can be logged. This will be put on web and facebook.</p>	
6	<p>Licensing</p> <p>None to record.</p>	
7	<p>Communication</p> <p>G Phillips pre circulated report.</p> <p>New facebook page set up G Phillips and T Heath administrators.</p> <p>Old facebook taken down but old photos retrieved.</p> <p>Website to show one address I Brown.</p> <p>Agreed to pay R Greig £100 for building new website. Site can be customised at any time.</p> <p>Cllr Fraser will send picture and details for web/facebook.</p> <p>Draft for newsletter circulated, looking for attention grabbing header/significant photo.</p> <p>S Atkin suggested meeting in Rosemarkie as well as Fortrose.</p>	
8	<p>Finance.</p> <p>Business a/c £214.96</p> <p>Charitable a/c £2546.69</p> <p>21/03/16 £800 transferred to charitable fund.</p> <p>2016/17 grant still to be received.</p> <p>Common Good Fund report pre circulated.</p> <p>Coastal erosion – CC minutes in 2011 discuss 3 yr plan, never actioned by HC, Cllr B Barclay raised issue again in 2013, still no report from HC. Now awaiting report from G Mackenzie HC. Common good land being lost to erosion at camp site which could impact on future income.</p> <p>Condition Assessment to be carried out on portraits in Town Hall.</p> <p>Town Hall currently run by Highlife Highland possible change to community or CC.</p> <p>Wester Greengates picnic site to be tidied up.</p>	
9	<p>Planning</p> <p>Report pre circulated. Copies of CC responses/ submissions on facebook.</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. 15/03033 Greenside farm – no date set . No agreement yet on developer contribution to infrastructure improvements.</li> <li>2. CC have again written to HC to ask for halt to development until issues addressed.</li> <li>3. CC has written to HC re traffic counter,</li> <li>4. Ness Gap/ Greengates path – letter to P Waite re protecting area.</li> <li>5. Fisherman's Salmon path – damage by horses made good by riders, this could be acknowledged on facebook.</li> <li>6. Research Hut Chanonry Point- queries received about fence and boundary. Ownership and exact land area to be established.</li> </ol>	
10	<p>Roads and Pavements</p>	

	<p>1 Fortrose/Avoch path and surfacing being progressed by Avoch and Killen CC</p> <p>2. Road sign down on entrance to Fortrose from Avoch.</p> <p>3. West End cottages – school bus pick up/drop off – poor sight lines. T Heath to put photos on facebook and ask for comments.</p> <p>4. S Edmunds complained about condition of Station Square car park.</p>	T Heath
11	<p>BICC report pre circulated.</p> <p>Due to time constraints deferred to next meeting. Comments to I Brown.</p> <p>Survey on bus services.</p>	
12	<p>Correspondence</p> <p>1. Invitation from Chanonry sailing Club for Diamond Jubilee. A Phillips to attend.</p> <p>2. Further request from Small communities Housing trust for contact details. Previously sent.</p>	
13	<p>AOCB</p> <p>1. Minute Secretary – report pre circulated B Taylor to progress.</p> <p>2. Letter to Golf Club re wire from gabion baskets and litter.</p> <p>3. Chairman raised question of his temporary position , it was suggested that as AGM in July he should carry on as all positions to be re elected then.</p> <p>4. Green Tree Shop is making a donation to CC for flower baskets. I brown asked for suggestions for any alternate use.</p>	B Taylor. A Phillips
	Next Meeting 11 <sup>th</sup> May 2016	